# 2014-1

一次試験 2014.6.8 実施 二次試験 2014.7.6 実施

#### 試験時間

筆記:65分

リスニング:約25分

Grade Pre-2

一次試験・筆記p.36~47一次試験・リスニングp.48~51

二次試験・面接

p.52~55

\*解答・解説は別冊p.41~76にあります。
\*面接の流れは本書p.10~11にあります。

合格点





公益財団法人 日本英語検定協会の発表による 正式な合格点です。



**1** 次の(1)から(20)までの( )に入れるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4の中から一つ選び、その番号を解答用紙の所定欄にマークしなさい。 Saya enjoys ( ) in Spanish. She has joined a Spanish cluh (1)so that she can have more chances to use the language. 2 establishing 1 locating 3 decreasing 4 communicating A: How ahout going to see that new movie, Gray Force, (2)tonight? B: No, thanks. I heard it's really ( ). I don't like movies with lots of fighting and guns. 2 sunny 3 broken 4 violent 1 hopeful A: When is the ( ) for our English report, Mr. Smith? (3) B: You have to give it to me hy Friday. 1 nickname 2 reality 3 deadline 4 influence (4) Martha couldn't play in yesterday's soccer game hecause of an ). However, the doctor says she'll be able to play in next week's game. 1 option 2 injury 3 image 4 object A: What are you doing on Saturday night, Liz? B: I don't know. ( ) I'll go to the movies if there's something I want to see. 2 Hardly 3 Unless 4 Perhaps 1 Twice Mark didn't tell his parents that he had failed the math test **(6)** hecause he thought they would ( ) him. 2 scold 3 develop 4 cure 1 add Every year, Melanie's family goes to pick strawberries, and then (7) they make jam together. They have heen continuing this ) since Melanie was a young girl.

2 jungle 3 allergy 4 purchase

1 tradition

(8)	<ul><li>A: Dennis, how</li><li>B: It's a bit diff</li><li>1 chew</li></ul>	icult to (	. I think it was c	
(9)			l red ( ) on some pasta sauc	your shirt? ee on my shirt at
	1 notes	2 spots	3 mines	4 bites
(10)				ville, Wendy and ince shops and
	1 shook	2 invented	3 explored	4 blamed
(11)	A: Lisa seems r B: Yes, but ( test last wee 1 touch	) in mind t k.	that she only pa	assed her driving
	1 touch	2 DOITOW	э кеер	4 give
(12)		t have enough ), it went w	time to tell you ell.	everything right 4 by foot
(13)	and a long-sleep	ved shirt (	ne always wears ) of getting a su 3 in need	a bat, long pants, nburn. 4 for fear
(14)	A: Did you knoweek?	w that Derek is	going to run in	a marathon next
	should start	running.		too. Maybe we
	1 line	2 shape	3 private	4 sight
(15)		) that vide	Commando todo o game. We've	ay, Joseph? been playing it
	1 capable of	2 known to	3 sick of	4 compared to

(16)	Oliver's little siste but it was too high	er (        ) a l n up. Oliver to	book at the top ook it down for h	of the bookshelf, ier.
	1 reached for 2			
(17)	The Grimman Ce Most of the pe searching for new 1 shut down 2	ople that wo	ork there have	already started
(18)	A: Dad, the new a B: You won't ge should go to a 1 or so 2	ection movie is t there in time movie that sta	s starting at five le ( ) you lets later.	o'clock. leave now. You
(19)	Francine went to met a man (famous actors.  1 which  2	) works in		l knows a lot of
(20)	A: Honey, let's go B: I'm too tired ( 1 jogged 2	) right r	ow. Let's take a 3 not jog	walk instead. 4 jogging
2	次の六つの会話文を完成なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の しなさい。			
(21)	A: Hey, honey. Do B: Sure. You wen A: Yes. I saw him B: Really? That's	e in college to downtown to	gether, right? day. He said tha	it ( <b>21</b> )

1 his company wants him to move.

business.

- 2 his company sent him here on business.
- 3 he started a small software company.
- 4 he works as a salesman at a computer company.

- (22) A: Scott, I want to see that new movie *The Dancing Bear*. Do you want to come with me?
  - B: Sure. I've heard it's really popular. I'm looking forward to seeing a good comedy.
  - A: Actually, (22) It's a serious story about a girl taking care of a sick bear.
  - B: Really? Well, I'd still like to see it. Let's go this weekend.
  - 1 it's not funny at all.
  - 2 it's the best movie I've ever seen.
  - 3 the movie won't start until next week.
  - 4 the theater might be too crowded.
- (23) A: Do you want to go mountain biking today?
  - B: I want to do something relaxing. I'm tired.
  - A: Well, I want to go outside and get some fresh air.
  - B: Hmm. I know something that we'll both enjoy. (23)
  - 1 We can get fresb air if we play tennis.
  - 2 We can watch a movie on TV.
  - 3 Let's feed the birds in the park.
  - 4 Let's work out at the fitness center.
- (24) A: Hi. Can I help you, ma'am?
  - B: Yes, I'm looking for some formal shoes that I can wear to my office, but I want some that ( 24 )
  - A: In that case, I recommend these shoes because they're our most comfortable style.
  - B: Yes, they might be good. I'd like to try them on, please.
  - 1 are also fashionable.
  - 2 won't burt my feet.
  - 3 don't cost too much.
  - 4 will last a long time.

- A: Hey, Carrie. I heard that you've been volunteering at a local school.
- B: That's right. ( 25 )
- A: Oh, that sounds interesting. What do you do there?
- B: I usually read stories to the younger kids.
- A: Actually, I'm interested in volunteering, too.
- B: Really? You should try it. It's a lot of fun.
- A: ( 26 )
- B: No, they have a lot of volunteers, so they only need me once a week.
- (25) 1 I work in the library.
  - 2 I make healthy lunches.
  - 3 I help kids cross the road.
  - 4 I coach the basketball team.
- (26) 1 Can you start anytime?
  - 2 Is it far from your house?
  - 3 Do you need special training?
  - 4 Does it take a lot of your time?
  - A: Hello. Thank you for calling Speedy Airport Bus. Can I help you?
  - B: I'm flying to Willowdale Airport tomorrow, and I want to take your bus from the airport. How much does it cost?
  - A: It's \$22 for adults and \$11 for children under 16.
  - B: I see. (27)
  - A: No, I'm afraid not. But we do go to Greendale Station. It's about a five-minute walk from there.
  - B: That sounds OK. Also, (28) Will that be a problem?
  - A: No, our buses run 24 hours a day.
  - B: That's very helpful. Thank you.
- (27) 1 Can I buy tickets online?
  - 2 Can I make a reservation?
  - 3 Do you offer a student discount?
  - 4 Do you stop at the Royal Hotel?

	1 I have a big suitca 2 I'll be arriving at a 3 I don't have a cred 4 I'll be traveling w	about 10 p.m. lit card. ith a baby.	
3		なさい。そして2番目と	D文意にそって (29) から (33) 4 番目にくる最も適切なもの - クしなさい。
(29)	Even though Anita is friends from high sclass 1 stay 4 with	is in college now, she hool. They meet up a 2 her 5 touch	e continues to ( ) is much as possible.  3 in
(30)	meeting?  B: Actually, (		to thank everyone for products.  3 to say about
(31)	money.  1 wishes	computer, but he comput	does not have enough 3 could
(32)	<ul><li>4 he</li><li>A: After John finishe</li><li>B: Wow! He must re</li><li>1 every country</li><li>4 visited</li></ul>	es his trip this summe eally enjoy traveling.	er, ( ) in Europe.  3 he
(33)	scary!  B: No, I didn't. My  1 me		ast night? It was really  ).  3 horror

次の英文[A], [B] を読み, その文意にそって (34) から (38) までの ( ) に入れるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び, その番号を解答用紙の所定欄にマークしなさい。

[A]

#### A Cute Cat

One day, Erin went to her friend Sam's house to work on their school project. While Erin was sitting on the sofa, Sam's cat jumped up and sat next to her. At first, Erin felt ( 34 ). She was not used to cats, and she thought that the cat might hurt her. But then, the cat began to sleep, and Erin thought that it was very cute.

When Erin got home, she asked her parents for a pet cat. They said yes and took her to the pet shop that weekend. The pet shop had many different kinds of cats. This made it difficult for Erin to (35). After holding and playing with several of them, she finally decided to take a small white kitten home with her.

(34) 1 hungry 2 scared 3 tired 4 lonely (35) 1 watch 2 laugh 3 choose 4 study

## [B]

## A Challenge for Bookstores

Over the past few years, many bookstores in the United States and Europe bave been baving a hard time staying in business. More and more people have started buying books on the Internet, and new technologies such as electronic books have become very popular. (36), the number of books sold in bookstores has gone down, and many small bookshops have had to close. However, some bookstores are finding new ways to attract customers.

Some of these bookstores now sell coffee and have places where customers can sit and relax. Others have started to sell items like wine or children's toys along with the books. One bookshop owner in Massachusetts began offering Spanish classes in his store. Another bookseller rents the space in his store to people that want to have parties. However, many bookstore owners do not like these (37). They say that using them does not actually help the stores to sell their main product—books.

Now, there might be a new way to help bookstores. Researchers from Hasselt University in Belgium did an experiment on smells in bookstores. They found that when the smell of chocolate is in the air, people take their time and look at more books. In their experiment, the sales of popular genres such as romance novels and books about food and drink went up by 40 percent when the store used the smell. The experiment suggests that this could be an inexpensive way to help bookstores stay (38).

(36)	1	Even so	2	By the way	3	Once again	4	As a result
(37)	1	reasons	2	magazines	3	ideas	4	macbines
(38)	1	open	2	warm	3	free	4	dry

次の英文[A], [B]の内容に関して, (39)から (45)までの質問に対して最も適切なもの, または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを1, 2, 3, 4の中から一つ選び, その番号を解答用紙の所定欄にマークしなさい。

## [A]

From: Greg Banks <g-banks@stylemail.com>

To: Sylvia Herman < sylvia2003@newstepmail.com>

Date: June 8, 2014

Subject: Nice to see you again

Hi Sylvia,

It was nice seeing you at David's party last Saturday! I can't believe it has already been a year since he started his own company. The party was a great chance to see the people that we went to business school with, and I thought the food that David's wife prepared was delicious.

At the party, you said you were thinking about taking yoga classes. Well, my friend Kristina is a fitness instructor at the community center near your house. She said that the yoga class for beginners is held every Monday evening from 7:30 to 8:30. Each class only costs \$10. If you're interested in signing up, I can send you Kristina's e-mail address.

Also, I was hoping you could give me some advice. I'm planning a trip to Germany this September. I remember you said that your uncle lives there and that you often visit him. Could you suggest some places for me to visit? I'm interested in food, art, and history, but I only want to go to one or two museums. I heard that many Germans can speak English, but I might take German lessons anyway to prepare for my trip. I'm very excited!

All the best,

Greg

#### (39) Sylvia and Greg

- 1 took food to the party at David's house.
- 2 used to go to business school together.
- 3 are planning a party for their friend.
- 4 are going to start their own company.

#### (40) What does Greg say about yoga classes?

- 1 He signed up for one last Monday evening.
- 2 The yoga instructor lives next door to Sylvia.
- 3 There is one held for beginners once a week.
- 4 They might be a little too expensive for Sylvia.

#### (41) Greg is thinking about

- 1 taking German language classes.
- 2 staying at Sylvia's uncle's house.
- 3 visiting many museums on his trip.
- 4 learning how to make German food.

#### Geese Police

For thousands of years, people have used guard dogs to protect their homes. This is because dogs have good hearing and bark loudly when strangers are near. However, criminals have found many ways to avoid being caught by guard dogs, such as giving them food with drugs in it. Because of this, police in an area of China called Xinjiang have started using a different animal for guarding places—geese.\*

The Chinese police are using geese to help guard police stations at night. These birds are actually good at protecting places because they have very good hearing and can see much better than people can. They can also be very noisy, and it is difficult to calm them down once they have started making noise. For instance, when a man quietly tried to steal a motorbike from a police station in Xinjiang, a group of 20 guard geese began screaming and woke up a police officer. The officer then caught the man.

Zhang Quansheng, the chief of police for Shawan County in Xinjiang, says that he thinks geese are better at guarding than dogs. This is because geese are kept in large numbers, so it is difficult for a criminal to kill or give drugs to all of the geese in a short time. Also, if a criminal tries to give the geese food, they get more excited and become noisier. Dogs, on the other hand, become quiet.

Another advantage of using geese is that they are easy to take care of. They do not need expensive food, and they usually do not fly away from their homes. According to Patrick Cumins, a bird expert, some farmers in the United States are also using geese to protect chickens. However, even though geese are good at guarding, they are not able to replace dogs for other jobs, such as helping the blind.

<sup>\*</sup>goose:ガチョウ(複数形:geese)

- (42) What is one problem with using dogs to guard places?
  - 1 Their hearing is not very good.
  - 2 Their owners do not notice them barking.
  - 3 They are usually too friendly.
  - 4 They can be given food with drugs.
- (43) What happened when a man tried to steal a motorbike in Xinjiang?
  - 1 Guard geese helped the police to stop him from doing it.
  - 2 Guard geese heard him even though the dogs could not.
  - 3 He screamed loudly and woke up the guard geese.
  - 4 He was unable to see where the guard geese were kept.
- (44) If a criminal gives food to guard geese, they
  - 1 might become nicer towards the criminal.
  - 2 might fall asleep very quickly.
  - 3 will gather into large groups.
  - 4 will start to make more noise.
- (45) How are geese being used in the United States?
  - 1 To replace dogs as popular pets.
  - 2 To protect chickens on farms.
  - 3 To guard food in bomes from other animals.
  - 4 To help blind people to find their way around.



#### 準2級リスニングテストについて

- | このリスニングテストには、第1部から第3部まであります。
  - ☆英文はすべて一度しか読まれません。
  - 第1部:対話を聞き、その最後の文に対する応答として最も適切なものを、放送される 1.2.3の中から一つ選びなさい。
  - 第2部:対話を聞き, その質問に対して最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選びなさい。
  - 第3部: 英文を瀏き、その質問に対して最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4の中から一つ選 びなさい。
- 2 No. 30 のあと、10 秒すると試験終了の合図がありますので、筆配用具を置いてください。

#### 

No. 1~No. 10 (選択肢はすべて放送されます。)

### 

- No. 11
- 1 He has made a new friend.
- 2 He cannot play golf well.
- 3 He has important work to do.
- 4 He does not like the golf coach.
- No. 12
- 1 Buy strawberries for her family.
- 2 Ask her parents about tomorrow.
- 3 Visit a strawberry farm.
- 4 Call her uncle.
- No. 13
- 1 He designs clothes.
- 2 He likes to wear black clothes.
- 3 He will travel this summer.
- 4 He went shopping today.

No. 14	1 Go home to get money.
	2 Choose some more items.
	3 Put back all of his food.
	4 Pay by credit card.
No. 15	1 She is late for her appointment.
	2 She cannot find the clinic.
	3 Her doctor is not available today.
	4 Her stomach hurts.
No. 16	1 They want him to keep playing the piano.
	2 They bought him another instrument.
	3 It would be too loud.
	4 It would be too expensive.
No. 17	1 Her father bought her a new camera.
	2 Her father took a good picture of her.
	3 She will play soccer with her father.
	4 She will play in Sunday's game.
No. 18	1 Buy movie tickets.
	2 Send someone to fix the TV.
	3 Find a different hotel.
	4 Help her check in.
No. 19	1 She cannot find her receipt.
*	2 She cannot find the store.
	3 Her T-shirt does not fit her.
	4 Her T-shirt has a hole in it.
No. 20	1 She bought too much soda.

She will meet him at the gym.
 She wants him to go to the store.
 She is going to her friend's party.

#### 

- No. 21 1 She joined a tennis team.
  - 2 She got a new tennis racket.
  - 3 She played in a tennis tournament.
  - 4 She met a professional tennis player.
- No. 22 1 He lost his suitcase.
  - 2 He bought too many clothes.
  - 3 He could not find a post office.
  - 4 He did not like his homestay family.
- No. 23 1 It is becoming colder.
  - 2 It is the safest place in Russia.
  - 3 It has a lot of old people.
  - 4 It has large forests.
- No. 24 1 Find a partner.
  - 2 Get on the bus.
  - 3 Enter the museum.
  - 4 Answer some questions.
- No. 25 | 1 He was a famous musician.
  - 2 He started a music company.
  - 3 He sounded like Elvis Presley.
  - 4 He played music from all over the world.
- No. 26 1 Lunch will be late.
  - 2 The ship is very large.
  - 3 The ocean is rough today.
  - 4 They will visit a beautiful island.
- No. 27 1 He saw his aunt's rocks.
  - 2 He found a rock in a park.
  - 3 He read a book about rocks.
  - 4 He learned about rocks in school.

No. 28	1 Work at her office.
	2 Write some e-mails.
	3 Go to a concert.
	4 See a movie with a friend.
No. 29	1 He is making candy instead.
	2 He is bad at making costumes.
	3 He is too old for Halloween.
	4 He is too busy with school.
No. 30	1 They drew pictures.
	2 They bought some toys.
	3 They made paper airplanes.
	4 They visited an animal park.

#### 2014年度第1回 英検準2級 解答用紙

①解答にはHBの黒鉛Φ(シャープペンシルも可)を使用 し. 解答を訂正する場合には消しゴムで完全に消し てください。

③マーク例

良い例 悪い例 0 🛭 🖲

②解答用紙は絶対に汚したり折り曲げたり、所定以外 のところへの記入はしないでください。

これ以下の濃さのマークは 読めません。

解		答			
問題	睛号	1	2	3	4
	(1)	1	2	3	4
	(2)	1	2	(3)	4
	(3)	1	<b>2</b>	3	4
	(4)	1	2	3	4
	(5)	1	2	3	4
	(6)	1	2	(3)	4
	(7)	1	② ② ② ②	3	4
	(8)	0	2	3	4
	(9)	1	2	3	4
1	(10)	<u> </u>	2	3	4
•	(11)		2	3	4
	(12)		2	3	4
	(13)		(2)	3	4
	(14)		2	3	4
	(15)		2	3	4
	(16)		2	3	4
	(17)		2	3	4
	(18)		2	3	4
	(19)		2	3	4
	(20)		2	3	4
	(21)		<b>2</b>	3	4
	(22)		2	3	<b>(4)</b>
	(23)		2	3	4
2	(24)		2	<u> </u>	4
*****	(25)		2 2 2	3	4
	(26)		2	3	4
	(27)		2	3	4
	(28)	0	2	3	4

		解	答	-	欄		
朗	選者	号	1	2	3	4	5
	(29)	2番目	1	2	3	4	(5)
	(29)	4番目	①	2	3	4	(5)
	(30)	2番目	1	2	3	4	(5)
		4番目	1	2	3	4	5
2	(31)	2番目	1	2	3	4	(5)
٦		4番目	1	2	3	4	6
	(32)	2番目	1	2	3	4	(5)
		4番目	1	2	3	4	5
	(0.01	2番目	1	2	3	4	5
	(33)	4番目	1	2	(3)	4	6

	角	Ŧ	答	- 7	櫑		
围	野者	岑	1	2	3	4	
	_	(34)	1	2	3	<b>(4)</b>	
	^	(35)	0	2	3	4	
4	В	(36)	0	2	3	4	
		(37)	1	2	3	4	
		(38)	1	2	3	4	
	Α	(39)	1	2	3	4	
		(40)	0	2	3	<b>(4)</b>	
		(41)	1	2	3	4	
5		(42)	0	2	3	<b>(4)</b>	
	R	(43)	1	2	3	4	
	ľ	(44)	1	2	3	4	
		(45)	1	2	3	4	

リスニング解答欄							
問	頭番号	1	2	3	4		
	例龞	①	2	•	1		
	No. 1	1	2	(3)			
	No. 2	1	2	3			
	No. 3	1	2	(3)			
第	No. 4	1	2	3			
1	No. 5	1	2	3			
部	No. 6	1	2				
	No. 7	1	2	3			
	No. 8	0	2	3			
	No. 9		2	3			
	No. 10	1	2				
	No. 11	1	2	3	4		
	No. 12	1	2	3	4		
	No. 13	1		3			
第	No. 14	0		3			
2	No. 15	0	2	(3)	4		
	No. 16	1		3	4		
部	No. 17	1	2	3	4		
	No. 18		2		4		
'	No. 19		2	3	4		
·	No. 20		2	3	4		
	No. 21	1		3			
	No. 22	· *		3			
	No. 23		2	3	4		
第	No. 24	0	2	3	4		
3	No. 25	¥					
	No. 26			3	4		
部	No. 27	0	2	3	4		
	No. 28	0	2		4		
1	No. 29	0	2	3			
L	No. 30	0	2	3	4		